
 
Friday 17th January 2025 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We have enjoyed having our first full week back in school, with no snow and ice causing problems! The 
children have settled back into the routine well and we are very proud of how hard they have been 
working.  

 

After school clubs have started this week and the children were very enthusiastic. Thankyou to our 
volunteers who are providing these clubs, including several parents. This is fantastic as it means we can 
offer even more opportunities to our children. If you are interested in providing an afterschool club or 
even just helping out, please get in touch! 

 

The year 5/6 volleyball team were fantastic this week, trying out an unfamiliar sport and both teams 
managed to WIN the tournament overall! Thankyou to our parent volunteers who made this possible.  

 

Year 1 and 2 have been very lucky to have the opportunity to write a poem with a poet and several of 
these have been published in a book, which is available on Amazon! Some of year 2 were excellent this 
week when they performed their poems at Norley Community Primary School.  

 

Reminder—There is a meeting on Tuesday 5.00pm at St. Luke's Church for children who are planning to 
make their First Holy Communion this year.  

 

Appropriate Content 

We are receiving increasing reports about children having access to content that is inappropriate and age 
restricted, for example Squid Games (Netflix - age 17+), You Tube and some games on Roblox. Lots of 
content on You Tube and Roblox is added by members of the public and unregulated. Inappropriate 
content can appear automatically in a reel following an appropriate clip/game.  

 
Some children are also reporting that they are having negative interactions with people online and 
people are saying nasty things. We are dealing with these issues on an individual basis but please ensure 
you are aware of what your children are watching/playing and who they are speaking to and that it is 
appropriate for their age. 

Please see poster further on for more help and guides. 

 Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we learn, love and laugh together 



 
Regular Reading 

We are seeing an overall decrease in children reading regularly at home. Reading is one of the best ways 
to improve spelling, which is a whole school focus. Please can you ensure that All children read at least 3 
times a week, even the older children, and record when they have read in their reading diary or log.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see dates below for future events.  

 

Thankyou for your continued support 

 

Nic Jevons 

Deputy Head Teacher 

 



 
 

 Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we learn, love and laugh together 



 



 

 

 

Little Church 

Come and join us at Little Church on Sunday 26th January during 11am mass where we will be carrying 
out some activities about this week's Gospel. 

 

QR codes 

Attendance 
Overall Attendance this week 97.88%.  
 
Across the school, 1 hour and 5 minutes of learning time was lost this week through late arrivals. 

Don’t underestimate the importance of  
100% attendance. Even one day missed  can have  
an effect on learning. 
 

98% attendance means 4 school days missed 

95% attendance means 10 school days missed 

90% attendance means 19 school days missed 

80% attendance means 38 school days missed 

5 minutes late each day means 3 school days missed 
 

Please be aware that requests for children to take holidays during term time will be classed as an 
unauthorised absence. 
 

Please be aware that unauthorised absences that exceed 5 school days during term time will receive a 
fixed penalty notice (FPN). 

Lower than 90% 
Attendance 
 
 
 
 
 

90-95% Attendance 
 
 
 

96-100% 
Attendance 
 
Class 1 
Class 2 
Class 3 
Class 4 
Class 5 
Class 6 
Reception 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Facebook Page 

             St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School Frodsham 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twitter Page  

@stlukesfrodsham 



 

 

St Luke’s Lion Cubs 
We loved seeing our St. Luke's Lion Cubs again this week. Come and join us again next week!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
First Holy Communion—5.00pm Tuesday 20th January 2025, St Luke’s Catholic Church 

Year 6 SATs Meeting— 3.30pm Wednesday 22nd January 2025 

Phonics Workshop—3.30pm Wednesday 29th January 2025 

Multiplication Meeting—3.30pm Thursday 6th February 2025 

Spring Parents Evening— 12th & 13th March 2025 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marigold Class 

We have enjoyed having a full week back this week. We have settled back into school life well and have 
been working very hard.  

 
English—We have been planning and writing our hot tasks. We have been including all of our mastery 
keys and showing off what we can write about for our trip to space. Reception have blow us away with 
how much they have written! 

 
Maths—Year 2 have been practicing 2 digit addition and subtraction and are getting very good at this. We 
have also been learning about shapes and lines of symmetry. Reception have made some fantastic shape 
pictures.  

 
Science—We have finished our topic Seasons and have been writing about which season we would prefer 
and why. We have been trying to use as many scientific words as possible, for example, temperature, 
earth's axis etc 

 
History—We have been learning about Mary Seacole and how determined she was despite her set backs. 
We have also been comparing her to Florence Nightingale and how they were similar and different.  

 
Vines and Branches—We have been learning about John the Baptist and the Baptism of Jesus and why 
these people/events were important in Jesus' life.  

 
We are so proud of the children who are now Published 
Authors and are now featured in the book Superheroes 
which is available to buy on Amazon! Well done to the 
children who performed at the poetry festival this week.  

A special mention to Thomas who is the illustrator to the 
back cover.  

 

 



 

 

Tulip Class 

This week, Tulip class are well underway with our exciting new topics for the Spring Term. In English, we 
have started our new class book: ‘Stone Age Boy,’ and have been remembering some facts from our 
History topic last half term. We explored the first couple of pages, and were inspired by the story starter, 
‘Once I was walking in the woods, when suddenly I fell down, down, down…’. We wrote some creative 
pieces about what we predicted would happen after this point. Some examples included going into a 
vortex, a time machine, or even going to the future! 
 
In Maths, both year groups have been continuing learning about multiplication. In Year 3, we have been 
trying to master our 3 and 4 times table, whilst in Year 4 we are working our 11s and 12s! We have spotted 
some patterns which have helped us in our learning. 
 
In Science, we started our new topic: Forces and Magnets. We conducted an investigation outside to see 
which force was easier; push or pull. We made predictions and then reflected afterwards, comparing what 
we initially thought to what we actually found. We also started talking about what ‘friction’ is, and we are 
excited to conduct a full experiment next week! 
 
In History, we started our new topics of the Romans. We started off by discussing where Rome was, and 
were really interested to learn about some of its buildings including the Roman Baths, the Pantheon, and 
the Colosseum. We explored some images and research which gave us insight into what life was like for 
the Romans! 
 
We have also enjoyed starting our new Vines and Branches topic, and this week we learnt about the 
Epiphany and who the Magi were. We learnt about who Herod was, and how God helped to guide Mary, 
Joseph and baby Jesus to safety. We are looking forward to learning all about miracles next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Bluebell Class 

Our first full week of Spring Term has been great! Everyone has returned after the Christmas break feeling 
refreshed and ready to focus and embrace challenges. A big focus this week has been our writing. 
Following on from last term, this week we were focusing on writing our hot tasks. After using an example 
to identify the key features of a diary, we then focussed on our mastery keys and worked with a partner to 
find where they had been used in an example piece. This activity was really useful and, after reading 
another good example, we were ready to plan our own piece. The remainder of the week was focused on 
writing our own diary entry and everyone worked hard to ensure they used a range of grammatical 
features effectively.  
 
As well as writing our hot tasks, we have been working hard to improve our spelling and focused on 'ie' 
words and explored the spelling rule for this. We particularly enjoyed creating our own word search using 
the words that we were working with.  
 
Fractions have been a focus for both year groups in maths this week; Year 5 have been focusing on finding 
equivalent fractions whilst Year 6 have been exploring adding and subtracting mixed numbers. Although 
many found this tricky to begin with, it has been great to see the resilience and perseverance from people 
as they work towards mastering the strategy.  
 
On Wednesday, Year 5 took part in a very important fire safety workshop delivered by the fire service. 
They learnt about how to prevent fires and what to do if there was a fire. It was an important workshop 
and lots of important messages were shared.  
 
A highlight for many this week was our art lesson. Year 6 worked on developing their 2-point perspective 
drawing skills (something that they have been very keen to do since they saw last year's year 6 group 
complete this!), and, after some practise and demonstration, it was a great success with lots of great 
drawings produced. Year 5's focus was 1point perspective and it was great to see how so many had picked 
up some tips from the year 6 group and were able to identify the horizon line and vanishing points well.  

 

 

 

 

            Our volleyball winning team 



 

 

Award winners 

Well done to this week’s award winners… 

Please note we can only invite parents/carers of headteacher and subject award winners 

                                          Headteacher Awards                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     Subject Awards                                                                          Pride Award                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Award winners 

Well done to this week’s award winners… 

Please note we can only invite parents/carers of headteacher and subject award winners 

                                          Sports Superstars  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Volleyball Tournament                                                   Poetry Buzz Awards                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


